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Welcome Our New Executive Director! 

Happy New Year!

Has anyone else felt like November and December went by
exceptionally quickly this year? Maybe it’s because the winter
holidays are one of my favorite times of the year (cold weather
notwithstanding), but it seems like I went from buying flip flops to
receiving warm, fuzzy socks in my stocking in the blink of an
eye!

The flipping of the calendar year can be a time of great change,
and the Academy/DPHA is no exception. This column is my first
as Executive Director! The path to public health is a long one,
but if we take it step by step, and work together, I’m confident
that together we can make Delaware one of the happiest and
healthiest states in the nation. (I might need some new sneakers
before we get there, though!)

The Academy/DPHA is already working with some great institutions and awesome people throughout
Delaware (and outside of it) to provide you with some excellent events this year. Be on the lookout for the
Hoopes Medical/Dental lecture in February, the Mid-Atlantic Public Health Conference in March, and our
own Annual Meeting in the spring. We’ll continue to provide our Mini Medical School series throughout the
year, and we have five new Delaware Journal of Public Health issues ready for your enjoyment.

I wish you joy, happiness, and good health in the coming year, friends. And maybe a few pairs of warm,
fuzzy socks!

Kate Smith, MD, MPH
Executive Director, Delaware Academy of Medicine/Delaware Public Health Association

A Heartfelt Thank You to Our Donors!
As we kick off the new year, we want to take a moment to
express our deepest gratitude to each and every one of our
generous donors who contributed to our recent fundraising
campaign. Your support has been instrumental in helping us
reach over $3,700 toward our ambitious goal of $25,000.

While we may not have achieved our ultimate financial target, we
are genuinely overjoyed by the engagement and commitment we
witnessed from our esteemed board members, dedicated
advisory council, and the wider public. Your belief in our mission
and your willingness to stand with us have made a lasting impact.

While the numbers tell one story, the spirit of collaboration and
shared commitment we've experienced tell another. We are

https://delamed.org/membership/member-sign-up-form/#join


excited about the possibilities that lie ahead in 2024 and are
confident that, with your continued support, we will achieve even greater heights.

As we reflect on the past year and look forward to the opportunities that the new year brings, please know
that your generosity has a lasting impact on the lives we touch. Thank you for being an integral part of our
community and for standing with us in our mission.

Wishing you all a year filled with joy, success, and continued collaboration!

Nicole Sabine, BS
Research Associate, Delaware Academy of Medicine/ Delaware Public Health Association

Other events

Webinar Series: Adverse Childhood
Experiences

Adverse Childhood Experiences (ACEs) are potentially traumatic events that occur during
childhood and have been linked to premature death and a variety of health, behavioral, and social
outcomes. In fact, at least five of the top 10 leading causes of death are associated with
ACEs. Examples of ACEs include various forms of abuse, neglect, and household dysfunction, as
well as broader community and societal factors such as community violence and bullying. This
series aims to reduce and even prevent the impact of ACEs with the support of health care
providers, community health center staff, and social services personnel working in community
settings.  

All sessions will meet online Thursdays from 10–11 a.m. Eastern time: 

February 8, 2024: Adverse Childhood Experiences: What Public Health Practitioners and
Health Care Providers Should Know 

February 15, 2024: Disrupting Adverse Childhood Experiences with Trauma-informed
Health Care Practices 

February 22, 2024: Mending Adverse Childhood Experiences with Trauma-informed
Communication 

 

We encourage you to join us for all three webinars as the curriculum builds as we go along.

Click here for more information and to register.

Delaware Child Psychiatry Access Program
(DCPAP)

https://lms.marphtc.pitt.edu/course/index.php?categoryid=14


The Delaware Child Psychiatry Access Program (DCPAP) is
a statewide program that provides pediatric primary care
professionals with free child psychiatry consultation and
behavioral health training. DCPAP is embarking on an
important initiative to better understand the perspectives of
Delaware providers who may be seeking support for their
pediatric patients with behavioral health disorders.

In partnership with Aloysius Butler & Clark (AB&C), DCPAP
is hoping to conduct 30-minute phone interviews with
Delaware providers to gain insight into your perceptions of
DCPAP services. As a thank-you, participating providers will
receive a $30 Amazon gift card after completing the
interview.

AB&C and DCPAP want to assure you that your feedback and personal information will remain
anonymous during this interview process.

If you are interested in participating, please email David Brond
(dbrond@abccreative.com) with your availability and to get the interview scheduled.

Healthcare Student Loan Program

Attention Delaware Residents Pursuing Careers in the
Healthcare Field!

Unlock your potential with the Delaware Academy of Medicine’s
Student Financial Aid Program!

​Don’t let securing a no-interest loan* stand in the way of your goals!
Are you passionate about nursing, physician assistant, behavioral health, dental, medical
assisting, or other healthcare professions? We have great news for you! The Delaware
Academy of Medicine’s SFA program is here to support your dreams and make your

education more affordable than ever before.
 

mailto:dbrond@abccreative.com


Interest-free student loans*
(with a time-limited commitment to work in DE post-graduation based on degree or certification type the

loan is financing)
 

Loan Amount ranges $2,500 to $15,000
Funds available until depleted

 

Apply Now!

Become a Member and Stay Connected!

Additional Resources
Delaware Division of Public Health - The DPH Bulletin
Trust for America's Health: Wellness and Prevention Digest - Subscribe

Academy of Medicine
2021 - 2023 Board of Directors

President: Lynn Jones, LFACHE
President Elect: Stephen C. Eppes, MD
Secretary: Ann Painter, MSN, RN
Treasurer: Jeffrey M. Cole, DDS, MBA
Immediate Past President: S. John Swanson, MD
Executive Director:  Kate Smith, MD, MPH

DPHA
Advisory Council

Chair: Omar Khan, MD, MPH
Executive Director: Kate Smith, MD, MPH

Members
Louis E. Bartoshesky, MD, MPH
Gerard Gallucci, MD, MSH
Allison Karpyn, PhD

https://delamed.org/student-financial-aid/financial-aid-2023-workforce-initiative/
https://www.dhss.delaware.gov/dhss/dph/dphbulletins.html
https://tfah.wufoo.com/forms/register-for-the-digest/


Directors
David Bercaw, MD
Saundra DeLauder, PhD
Eric T. Johnson, MD
Erin M. Kavanaugh, MD
Joseph Kelly, DDS
Omar A. Khan, MD, MHS
Brian W. Little, MD, PhD
Daniel J. Meara, MD, DMD
John P. Piper, MD
Megan L. Werner, MD, MPH
Charmaine Wright, MD, MSHP

Emeritus
Barry S. Kayne, DDS
​Joseph F. Kestner, Jr, MD

Erin K. Knight, PhD, MPH
Melissa K. Melby, PhD
Mia A. Papas, PhD
William Swiatek, MA, AICP
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